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MINUTES Approved 
 

I. Call to Order: 3:02 pm 
 

II. Roll Call: 
 

Present: David Benjamin, Elizabeth Bowersock, Phillip Coxwell, Bryan Elmore, Deb 
Enebak, Jane Hoehaver Farr, Ashley Hamberlin, Kathy Harmon, David Hennessey, 
Tammy Hollis, Seth Humphrey, Keenan Terry for Chuck Hunt, Wiebke Kuhn, Jamie 
Mantooth, Janet McCoy, Marcalyn Price, Shirley Scott-Harris, Jay Skipworth, 
Denise Smith, Victoria Tate and Vic Walker. 
 
Absent: Susan Cannan and David Mines. 

 
III. Smoke-Free Campus Resolution 

 
Eric Smith, Director, Health Promotion and Wellness Services. Smith was asked 
several questions on the Resolution. He said President Gogue wants a all campus 
governing bodies to be in agreement before moving forward with a policy.  
 
Discussion followed on both sides of the issue. Concerns included: enforcement,   
voluntary compliance, resources and education. 
 
Jay Skipworth moved to adopt the Resolution; Bryan Elmore, seconded the motion. 
 
David Benjamin made a motion to amend the Resolution; Kathy Harmon seconded 
that motion. The amendment: 
Modify the Clause to strike the word “implements” and replace it with “develops” 
read: “Therefore, Be It Further Resolved, Auburn University implements develops 
a strategy and plan to become a smoke-free campus, by August 1, 2012.”  
 
And adding the additional clause: “Therefore, Be It Further Resolved, Auburn 
University’s plan for a smoke-free campus will be presented to the governance 
committees of the University (Administrative and Professional, Student 
Government Association, University Senate, and the University Staff Council) for a 
final vote on approval. No action will be taken to implement a no-smoking ban until 
the governance committees have approved the plan.” 
 
The motion failed by a vote of 5 for; 16 against.  
 
The original resolution was adopted by voice vote. 
 

IV. Adjourn – 3:34 p.m. 


